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From the desk of our PastorñFr. Rodolfo 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

We are in great expectation for the PopeËs 

visit to America. As we all know, Pope 

Francis is coming to the World Meeting 

of Families in Philadelphia. He will arrive 

in Washington DC from Cuba on 

September 22nd. The next day he will 

canonize Junipero Serra at the National 

Shrine of the Immaculate Conception. 

Blessed Junipero is well know for his 

missionary work in California and the 

founding of many of the cities there who have taken saints 

names such as San Diego, San Francisco and Santa Clara 

among others. On Thursday September 24th, he will address 

the joint meeting of the United States Congress. In the 

afternoon, Pope Francis will travel to New York City. On 

Friday morning, September 25, he will address the United 

Nations. In the afternoon, he will celebrate a mass at Madison 

Square Garden. Saturday and Sunday, September 26 and 27, 

he will gather with the participants at the World Meeting of 

Families in Philadelphia. Our Holy Father is going to be very 

busy those days. I am sure we are all in expectation of what 

message he is going to deliver to all Americans, especially 

his flock, American Catholics. One thing is certain, the Holy 

Father, as a successor of Peter, is coming to confirm the faith 

of us as disciples of Jesus Christ. His own person and 

magisterium symbolizes unity in our Church, in spite of our 

differences, as many as there are, as many as rightfully exist 

among us. Let us prepare ourselves spiritually as individual 

Catholics, as a Family and as Church community of families 

be receptive to his message as the Vicar of Christ. 

Blessings to you and your families.  

    
         Your servant in the priesthood of Christ, 

          Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 
 

From the desk of our Associate PastorñFr. Gustavo 
Greetings to all, 

 

Genesis 2:3 states: ñGod blessed the 

seventh day and made it holy, 

because on it He rested from all the 

work He had done in creation.ò  The 

Israelites set apart the seventh day 

to rest and to honor God. They kept 

this day as their SABBATH. This 

day became a memorial of their 

freedom from slavery in Egypt and was set aside as a sign of 

the covenant they had made with God when they accepted the 

Ten Commandments. For in the third commandment God 

said to the people, ñRemember to keep holy the Sabbath 

dayò (Exodus 20: 8). God added, ñSix days you may labor 

and do all your work, but the seventh day is the Sabbath of 

the Lord, your Godò (Exodus 20: 9-10). God revealed in the 

third commandment that we must kept a day holy for the 

Lord, a day of praising Him, resting from our work, and 

doing good things for ourselves and others. As Catholics we 

celebrate this holy day of rest on Sunday, the first day of the 

week. For it was on this day that Jesus Christ rose from the 

dead. We call this day the Lordôs Day. The Lordôs Day is the 

first day of the new creation, begun by Christôs resurrection, 

which brings us the hope of life forever with God in heaven. 

In living out the third commandment, we, at St. Jerome, as 

members of the Church, must gather for Mass every Sunday 

ï or the evening before ï with our parish community. The 

celebration of Mass, as the action of Christ and the People of 

God arrayed hierarchically, is the center of the whole 

Christian Life for the Church both universal and local, as well 

as for each of the faithful individually. (Second Vatican 

Ecumenical Council, Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy, 

Sacrosanctum Concilium No. 41). In it is found the high 

point both of the action by which God sanctifies the world in 

Christ and of the worship that the human race offers to the 

Father, adoring Him through Christ, the Son of God, in the 

Holy Spirit. (Second Vatican Ecumenical Council, 

Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy, Sacrosanctum No. 10). 

The celebration of the Eucharist is the very center of our life 

and worship as Catholics. It is the most important way to 

keep the Lordôs Day holy. In this celebration, we give God 

thanks and praise, listen to Godôs word, and remember and 

celebrate Jesusô Paschal Mystery, His suffering, death, 

resurrection, and ascension. We celebrate Jesusô gift of 

Himself in the Eucharist, receive Jesus in Holy Communion, 

and go out to share His love, serve others, and build a better 

community. As Catholics we must also participate in Mass on 

the holy days of obligation. On Sundays and these special 

holy days we must recognize and honor God through 

worship, remembering that we depend on God for everything, 

take rest for our bodies and spirits, and renew our efforts to 

live as disciples of Jesus, refocusing on what matters most, 

THE LORD OUR GOD. Blessings,  Father Gustavo 

The Altar Server Ministry is in need of new members.  Please 

contact Roxanne Zigmond at 210-415-7821 for information.   

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by Jeanette Morrisett in 

Memory of Jesse Morrisett and Janice Norman  (09/13-09/26). 

 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by  Terry Appelt in Honor of 

Rosemary & Royce 56th Wedding Anniversary(09/20-09/26). 

            

          Sunday September 13, 2015  ð  Attendance  840 

                     Sunday Collection                 $ 7,959.00 

                     Building Fund                       $ 1,465.00 

                

                   Church Loan as of  September 13th 

                                        $124,843.55  Father Gustavo has rescheduled the 

meeting for the Ushers from October 

(Thursday) in 

He has also set 

up a meeting for the Lectors on Oc-

He has asked that the teens who are 



 

September 20, 2015  ð  Twenty Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time   

St. Jerome ACTS  
Registration forms for the upcoming Menôs retreat which will 

be held on September 24th-27th at the Oblate Renewal Center 

are in the Gathering Area of our church. Also in the 

Gathering Area, is the Prayer Poster for the retreat. Please 

consider committing to one hour of your time to pray during 

the retreat for the spiritual renewal of the men.   You may 

contact Steve Cartwright at 210-268-5090 if you have any 

questions or concerns.   

 

The Neon Sizzle 5K will be held at the Wheatley 

Heights Sports Complex at 4098 East Houston, San 

Antonio, TX 78220 on October 10th.  Proceeds will 

benefit all the ACTS Ministries.  Early registration 

is thru September 30th. You may register at 

www.neonsizzle.com.      

 

"Direct my steps according to your Word..." All ladies are 

invited to a weekend of reflection, praise, and renewal at the 

next Women's ACTS retreat, November 19-22, 2015.  

Registration forms are available in the Gathering Area of our 

church or from any team member.  Registration will begin 

Sunday, Sept. 27 at the 11:00am Mass, or you may contact 

Christina Mora 274-4070 for more information.   

St. Jerome Cub Scouts    

St. Jerome CCD  

St. Jerome Menõs Club   
The Menôs Club is extending an open invitation to all men 

of the parish who are interested in joining the organization.  

You may contact Allen Pruski at 210-269-0263 for more 

information. 

Our Religious Education classes began last 

Sunday.  We welcome our new students and all 

returning students! We still have room for any 

additional helpers! Stop by the CCD Office to 

discuss how to help. We celebrate Catechetical 

Sunday this weekend and thank all the Catechist and 

volunteers that help make our program successful. We are 

especially very grateful to the St. Jerome Men's Club for their 

hard work and continued support of our religious education 

program as they sponsor again the Baked & BBQ Chicken 

fundraiser this Sunday. Many thanks to all who have 

purchased meals!  Below are a few friendly reminders for  

parents:  For safety sake - please do not drop off or pick up 

any students behind the O'Brien Hall. Drop off/ pick up should 

only be in the front of the Flanagan Administration Building.   

Caution should be used in the parking lot. Please do not leave 

cars parked in the pick up drive through area unattended. Your 

cooperation is appreciated. We are in need of adults to help 

with traffic control. Please do not leave any child un-attended 

in the classrooms. If your child is dropped off during mass, 

please do not leave them without adult supervision.   

St. Jerome Marriage Ministry    

What is the one indispensable ingredient 

for making marriages work? Family life 

educators usually answer: communication. 

This is good news, because effective 

communication can be learned. Skills such 

as active listening, using "I" statements, 

paying attention to my feelings and those of my spouse, and 

learning tips for "fighting fair" make marriage easier. Some 

couples use these skills intuitively because they saw them 

modeled in their own upbringing. Others can learn them 

through classes, workshops and reading.   To read the whole 

article please visit:  http://www.foryourmarriage.org/

everymarriage/what-makes-marriage-work/. For more 

information or to register for our monthly events visit:Ƙttp://
www.stjeromesatx.org/marriage-covenant-ministry or contact/

text Gina Cartwright at 210-260-5047.  Future events will be 

posted in the bulletin or on the Marriage Ministry website. 

The Cub/Boy Scouts are having a Popcorn & 

Beef Jerky fundraiser which will run through the 

month of October 2015.  If you have any 

questions or would like to place an order, please 

contact Marilyn Leist at 210-300-6341.  

St. Jerome CYO  
After much prayer, Jessica Ahr has stepped down as the CYO 

President.  She would like to thank everyone who has helped 

her in anyway.   She would like to especially thank the Men's 

Club, Youth Ministry, athletes, and parishioners who have 

extended their blessings on this program in support of the 

youth.  Growth of this program  would not have been possible 

without their love and support.  Jessica will remain active in 

the CYO to help with the transition of duties to  the new 

president. Crystal Walter can be reached at 

St.Jeromecyo@yahoo.com. The following are also CYO 

officers ðTreasurer - Kelly Bennett, Registrar-Priscilla 

Garcia,  Minister - April Moxley, Secretary-Lisa Deluna & 

Felicia Vidal.  All officers may be contact with concerns.  

St. Jerome Altar Society  
The next Altar Society meeting is on September 30th, at 

7:10pm, which is the Feast Day of  St. Jerome.  The 5:00pm 

Mass on Saturday, September 26th will be offered for the 

Living & Deceased Members of the Altar Society.  For 

information about the Altar Society Ministry, please see the 

Gathering Area of our church or you may contact Darlene 

LaVelle at 210-274-2555.   

 

Please note: The Altar Society will be cleaning the 

Sanctuary  on Tuesday, September 22nd after the 8:00am 

morning Mass.  All parishioners are invited to come help. 

http://www.foryourmarriage.org/everymarriage/what-makes-marriage-work/
http://www.foryourmarriage.org/everymarriage/what-makes-marriage-work/
mailto:St.Jeromecyo@yahoo.com
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Upcoming Events  
9/20/15 - Sunday Session 9:30am - 10:45am - 

9/20/15 - Preregistration for 2016 Youth Spectacular  

9/27-9/28- Bake Sale - following all masses.   

9/28  & 10/4- Sunday Session 9:30am - 10:45am   

Life Teen  will be holding a Confirmation Orientation: 
Confirmation I & II students and parnets  are required to 

attend a brief Confirmation orientation on October 4, 2015 at 

2pm in the Flanagan Administration Building.  Vital 

information about requirements for all Confirmation students 

will be presented.  Since families keep a very busy schedule, 

and family time is very important, we promise to keep this 

meeting as short as possible.  If you cannot attend the 

Confirmation orientation, please contact Jessica Lubianski  at 

210-485-9872. Life Teen would also like to extend a special 

thank you to Father Gustavo for the beautiful adoration 

blessing given this past Sunday.  (Photo is below)  

Parish Council Elections 

We are seeking candidates for upcoming vacancies on our 

St. Jerome Pastoral Council.  Please prayerfully consider 

serving on this very important ministry for our 

community which represents the whole parish. Forms 

with more information are in the Gathering Area of our 

church.  Deadline information is on the nomination form.  

St. Jerome Life Teen    

A special thanks to the St. Jerome Children's Choir for 

singing so beautifully at the 11 am Mass on Sunday, 

September 13th.   Your angelic voices truly honored God!  

The children's Choir will sing again in November.   An 

announcement will be made after the date has been finalized.   

All children are encouraged to participate.  If you would like 

to receive more information regarding the children's choir 

please contact, Jessica Lubianski 210-485-9872.   

The program  has begun  in the Flanagan Administration 

Building on Tuesdays, at 6:00pm.  For more information 

you may contact John Dix at 1-830-730-8201 or email:  

TMIY@stjeromesatx.org. 

  We wish to thank everyone 

who helped in any way to 

make the visit of the world-

famous Pilgrim Virgin Statue 

of Our Lady of Fatima a very 

blessed event.  The Knights 

of Columbus graciously 

helped with the presentation 

and departure of the statue.  

The Altar Society provided 

the beautiful flower 

arrangements.  We also thank 

Marilyn Pruski and Shirley 

Rakowitz for decorating.     

A special thank you to Harold & Shirley Rakowitz who 

helped Fr. Gustavo with organizing prayers throughout the 

morning.  The world-famous Statue of Our Lady of Fatima 

was sculpted in 1947 by Jose Thedim, based on the 

description of Sr. Lucia, one of the three young seers who saw 

Our Lady each month from May to October 1917 in Fatima, 

Portugal. On October 13, 1947, in the presence of some 

150,000 pilgrims, the statue was blessed by the Bishop of 

Leiria at Fatima, Portugal to be the pilgrim traveler.  Sent out 

to bring the Message of Fatima to the world, the International 

Pilgrim Virgin Statue has traveled the world many times, 

visiting more than 100 countries, including Russia and China, 

bringing the great message of hope, "the peace plan from 

heaven," to millions of people.  Many miracles and signal 

graces are reported wherever the statue travels including the 

phenomenon of shedding tears.  The Pilgrim Virgin 

Committee was formed to carry out the mandate set down by 

the Bishop of Fatima in 1947. St. John Paul II had affirmed 

that the Message of Fatima was more urgent now than ever. 

What beautiful graces were received by all who attended. 



 

September 20, 2015  ð  Twenty Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time   

 The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
(RCIA) is the process by which adults 

become members of the Catholic Church or in 

other words with all the sacraments enter into 

full communion with the Church.  Through 

this process, those who hope to become Catholic learn about  

the history, beliefs, rituals, spirituality, and much more.  The 

RCIA sessions will begin on Monday, September 21, 2015 

from 7:00pm till 9:00pm in Pruski Hall.  If you know of 

someone who would like to learn more about the Catholic 

faith or would like to be in full communion with the Catholic 

Church, please contact Kim Pruski at 210-275-

0421.  The RCIA team welcomes all who 

would like to participate in the upcoming 

sessions.  This is a time of learning and of 

forming close relationships with members of 

the parish community. 

Marriage Convalidation Classes 

If you are married only ñcivillyò (by a judge or justice of the 

peace), and would like to receive the Sacrament of Holy 

Matrimony in the Catholic Church, please contact Cathy 

Kelley at 210-648-0436.  The sessions to begin the 

convalidation process  will start on Sunday, October 4th thru 

October 25th, and November 8th thru November 15th.  

Classes will be held during CCD class time which is 9:45am 

until 10:45am.  Participants must attend all sessions as a 

couple, provide sacramental certificates, and a copy of their 

marriage license.    

The Prayer Garden Pavers will be increasing in price after 

November 30th.  To purchase a paver for the Prayer Garden 

before the price increases, please fill out the form located in 

the Gathering Area of the Church or contact Frank 

Bennett.  Price per paver is $90 but will increase to $150 

starting in December. 

St. Jerome Cemetery clean-up day is Saturday, October 24th 

from 8am ï 10pm.  During the clean-up Thomas & Bridget 

Pavlich and their crew from Catholic Life 200 along with St 

Jeromeôs Girl Scouts will pick up faded, ragged, outdated 

flowers, glass containers, broken items, trash and out of season 

decorations. All parishioners and friends and family are 

welcome to join us for the clean-up. St Jeromeôs Catholic 

Cemetery is a holy place. The grounds are blessed by the 

church and dedicated as a place of prayer and dignity for the 

faithfully departed. Please maintain a quiet reverence and 

respect for the other people visiting graves of loved ones.  

Please abide by the following regulations and rules which have 

been posted at the cemetery:  No planting of rosebushes, 

shrubs or trees.  Curbing fencing, borders benches or glass 

containers are prohibited around graves or memorials and are 

subject to removal by cemetery management. Decorations 

must be placed within 6 inches of front and side edges of a 

monument. They are not allowed behind monuments.  

Families of the deceased are responsible for maintenance and 

care of  monuments. Only one monument/marker is allowed 

per plot except in the case of a Veterans Marker, which may be 

placed at the foot of the grave.  It is the family's responsibility 

to verify with cemetery management correct placement and 

inscriptions of memorials and markers. ATVôs and 

recreational activities are strictly prohibited. All visitors are 

asked to stay on the paved areas of the cemetery.  Anyone 

loitering after closing will be considered trespassing. Removal 

of plants, trees, unsightly flowers, emblems, etc. may be done 

at the discretion of the cemetery management without prior 

notice. St. Jerome is not responsible for any accidents on the 

premises.  A partial listing of these rules are included in the 

Easement Certificate which was issued after purchase. If you 

have any questions concerning the Cemetery or if you need a 

copy of your Easement Certificate please contact Marilyn 

Rivas at 210-846-5038.  

St. Jerome Cemetery  

The mandatory training session for Ushers 

& Greeters has been rescheduled for 

October 22nd at 6:30pm, and will be held 

in the Flanagan Administration Building. 

For more information please contact the 

Parish Office at 210-648-2694.    

 

Fr. Gustavo has scheduled a mandatory training session 

for Lectors and Commentators on Thursday, October 15th 

at 6:30pm, in the Flanagan Administration Hall. 

 

The Prayer & Worship Commission will be meeting on 

Wednesday, September 23rd at 6:30pm in the Flanagan 

Administration Building.  Planning for the upcoming 

Liturgical Events which includes Advent & Christmas will be 

discussed  at this meeting. 

St. Jerome RCIA  

You are invited to help serve a hot meal to  

San Antonio's homeless at Haven for Hope at the  

St. Vincent de Paul kitchen  

(St. Vinnie's at the Prospectôs Courtyard)  

Every 3rd Monday  from 4:30 pmð6:00 pm 

Provide volunteer names to designated TMIY representative.  

Sign up once a month.  Must be 18 years of age.  Need at 

least 6 volunteers. Must wear hat or hair net.  No open toe-

shoes.  For safety reasons women volunteers serve in food 

line.  Must have printed parking pass  

Must contact John Dix at email: TMIY@stjeromesatx.org 

Or cell 830-730-8201 

St. Maryôs Catholic Church in Stockdale, TX is having a 

fall festival on September 27, 2015.  A Turkey & Dressing 

plate will be served for $9 each.  Live Auction begins at 1pm.  

Country Crafts, Bake Sale, Tamales and Kiddie Games. 



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

This Sunday we 

celebrate 

Catechetical 

Sunday. 

Catechetical 

Sunday is an 

opportunity for 

all to rededicate 

themselves to this 

mission of 

witnessing to the 

Gospel as a 

community of 

faith.  We thank 

the following 

volunteers   

who help with 

our Faith 

Formation 

Program: 

Amy DeAtley,  

Mary Pawelek,  Krista Gonzales, Kristin Rumfield,  Kasie 

Tankersley,  Haley Trainer, Rachel Tapia,  Linda Fischer,  

Taylor Oswald, Kelsey Walla,  Kathleen Cabrera,  Ray 

Cabrera, Emily Cabrera,  Mirette Pichardo,  Brianna Martinez, 

Tara DeLeon,  Erika Martinez,  Susie Martinez,  Robin Pohl, 

Jason Eittreim, Rowena Solis, Brett Schneider,  Sandra Lopez, 

Debbie Balderas, Mary Carmichael, Jennifer Carmichael, 

Daryl Rutkowski, Joyce Palitza, Jeannie Montalvo, Mary Ann 

Jimenez, Lupita Martinez, Daniel & Kathleen Rocha, Silvia 

Mihalski, Catherine Kelley, Sharon Barnes, Connor 

Carmichael, Celeste Carrola, Sandra Dorsey,  Kim Pruski,  

Harriet Mihalski, Alice Rutkowski, Wayne Pape, Veronica 

Jimenez, Jerry Mora, Gerald Sczepanik, Louis Rios and the 

Little Rock Scripture Study Volunteers, and all Life Teen 

Volunteers.   

May God continue to bless you and your family! 

We congratulate Aubrey Jane Proby, the child of 

Trevor & Stephanie Proby who was baptized last 

Saturday, September 12th, after the 5:00pm Mass.  

May the Holy Spirit guide and protect Aubrey all 

the days of her beautiful life.   

Who arrives in the United States on September the 22nd.  We pray 

for the Popeôs safety and blessings upon the people of the U.S. 

We pray for the success of this gathering.  

May God bless all who attend the 

Philadelphia event from September 22-27. 

The Spanish 1pm Mass Choir are 

pictured above. Such Angelic Voices! 

The Spanish 1:00pm 

Mass is going well.   

All are invited to 

attend the Mass. 

Thank you to Frank Bennett and the Menôs Club for spearheading 

the concession stand project for the churchôs soccer field.   God has 

really blessed our parish community.    


